Model Text for Members Letter to MPs on NJC Pay

Dear (insert name)

I have lived in your constituency for (insert number of) years.  I am writing to ask you to support UNISON’s campaign for a fair pay rise for local government and school support workers on NJC pay. 
Our pay has fallen by 18% since 2010 because of three years of a pay freeze and a 1% below inflation pay increase last year. The final 1% pay offer from the Local Government Association (LGA) this year would mean a further pay cut – with inflation at 2.6%. On 1 October, the National Minimum Wage will overtake the minimum pay scale. Currently half a million local government workers are paid below the Living Wage of £7.65.

UNISON is seeking an increase £1.20 an hour for everyone like me who is keeping council services and schools running in the face of ongoing job and pay cuts. We want the bottom rate of pay to be the Living Wage.

I am insulted by the LGA’s attitude to the local government and school workforce. We are demoralised and feel undervalued. With food, fuel and travel costs going through the roof, I am in real financial hardship too. Local government cuts to pay mean that I can no longer .......................................
I am writing to ask for your support and to ask you to:
· Add your signature to Early Day Motion 212, in support of local government and school support workers’ pay http://www.parliament.uk/edm/2014-15/212
· Ask councillors in your local authority to put pay onto the agenda for their Group meeting, and invite the local UNISON branch to come along to speak
Ask the Local Government Employers to return to pay negotiations.
I would be grateful if you could also lobby our council to get them to put pressure on the LGA to return to pay negotiations and to make a decent pay offer – or got to arbitration via ACAS. 
If I had a £1.20 an hour extra, I would spend it locally. This would give our local businesses a boost and help get the economy going too. Research undertaken for my union UNISON also shows that if NJC workers were paid an extra £1.20 an hour, the extra income from higher tax and national insurance ‘take’ and reduction in benefit costs would mean a saving of £760 million for government. That would fund 55% of our claim if the Chancellor chose recycle these savings to councils.
I’m sure you will agree that your local council and school support workers are doing a great job. But I feel that enough is enough. That’s why I will be taking strike action on 14th October. We have shown our commitment to keeping our local services going against the odds. I am now asking you to show your commitment to us. 

I am worth more than 1% because ..............................................................................

Please help make our employers and government see that local government workers deserve better. 

Kind Regards,
